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Dates for your Diary 
 
 

Monday 8th April: School opens for summer term 
 

Monday 8th April: GRT event at riverfront 
 

Tuesday 9th April: BSH attend Gilwern outdoor 
Activity centre 
 
Monday 15th April: Year 5 Girls Menstruation talks 
throughout week 
 
Thursday 18th April: Eid Celebration day – wear 
traditional costumes / party clothes 
 
Thursday 18th April: 5AK class assembly – parents 
to attend at Connect Sports Hall 
 
Tuesday 23rd April: TAG Rugby Tournament (girls) 
at Rodney Parade 
 
Thursday 25th April: 2AL class assembly – parents 
to attend in Milner Hall 
 
Tuesday 30th April: Y5/6 Cluster Sports Tournament 
 
 

Summer Term 2024 
 

Dates of term are: 
Monday 8th April – Friday 19th July 

(Pupils finish school on Thursday 18th July) 
 

 Monday 6th May: Bank Holiday Monday – school is 
closed 

 

Half term is Mon. 27th May – Fri. 31st May 2024 
 

Last day of school is: Thursday 18th July 
 

Friday 19th July: Staff Professional Learning Day – 
school closed to pupils 

 
 

 
Welcome back to the summer term 
– on behalf of all the staff we hope 
that you enjoyed Easter with your 

families. 
 

New school build – Willmott Dixon Open Doors Event 
 

This week, Willmott Dixon invited members of the community to visit the new school building. On Tuesday, Mrs 
Giles and Mrs Charles took 8 members of the Governing body to have a look around; on Wednesday Mrs Horton-
Shaw took some members of the PTFA and local community to visit the site. We were all very impressed with 

how the new school is looking! The views from the roof are amazing😊 
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Attendance Information 
 
At St. Andrew’s Primary School we want the best for our pupils and ensure attendance is always a priority. 
This is why we regularly remind parents and carers of the importance of good attendance at school. When a 
child attends school on a regular basis they take an important step towards achieving their full potential, and 
are given the greatest opportunity to learn new things and to develop their skills.  
 
Rewards that are used to promote attendance: 
 
Weekly Top Hat Prize Draw 
All children who have been in school every day that week gets entered into a 100% attendance prize draw. 
This is to celebrate and reward good attendance. Every child has a fresh chance each week to win a prize. 
The ‘Top Hat Winner’ gets a £10 Love to Shop voucher. 
 
Termly Class Prize 
Each week on newsletter there are attendance graphs. This shows the previous week’s attendance for every 
class in the school. The class who has the best attendance the most over that term will win the termly prize. 
We currently give a prize for the winning Foundation Phase class and a prize for the winning Key Stage 2 
class.  
 
Termly Certificates 
A certificate and pencil is given to any pupil that has been every day that term. This way it means they have 
three opportunities each year to get a certificate. This is presented in an awards assembly on the last day of 
each term. 
 
100% Academic Year Prize 
Pupils who achieve 100% attendance for the whole academic year get a certificate and a prize. This is a 
huge achievement that is also discussed in our awards assembly. 
 
We understand that there are occasions when an absence from school cannot be avoided such as a 
genuine illness and this is why we have a range of rewards that are done on a weekly and termly basis to 
ensure all children have multiple opportunities to win. Our aim is to work closely with families to ensure all 
pupils have the opportunity to reach for the stars and achieve their full potential. 
 
Thank you for taking the time to read through this information and if you have any ideas, suggestions or 
would like to discuss ways forward attendance at school please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Small via the 
office. Thank you for your continued support. 

 

Summer Term Dates 
 

Summer Term 1 
08.04.2024 – 24.05.2024 
 
Half Term 
27.05.2024 – 31.05.2024 
 
Summer Term 2 
03.06.2024 – 19.07.2024 



  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Attendance winners – congratulations!! 
 

The best attendance awards for a class attendance total 
last week went to: 

 
Class 1GH in Foundation Phase with 98.1% 
Class 3NW & 5AK in Key Stage 2 with 97.3% 

 

 

 
 

Keep up the good work! 
 

Well done to all the classes who managed to beat our 
school and the Welsh Assembly Government’s target of 

95%. 
 

Thank you for your continuing support regarding the 
reminders about attendance and punctuality; 

it is very much appreciated. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attendance Prize Winners 
 

Each week, all children who have been in school every 
day get entered into a 100% attendance prize draw for 

that week. The aim is to celebrate and reward good 
attendance. Every child has a fresh chance each week 

to win a prize. 
 

We call this our ‘Top Hat Prize Draw’! 
 

Last week’s winners were: 
 

Foundation Phase Key Stage 2 

  

 

Comic Relief 2024 

 
A huge thank you to our school 
community for digging out your loose 
change for Comic Relief. We rose to the 
challenge and managed to cover all of 
the Red Noses. We are proud to have 
raised £481.37. The full amount has 
been donated to Comic Relief. 

Technology at Home 
 

Mrs Nowaczyk would like to know if you have 
any concerns or questions you would like 

answered about the use of apps, games or 
other technologies children may be accessing at 
home. Mrs Nowaczyk will be running a Tea and 

Tech session on Thursday 2nd May (more 
information to follow) to discuss these and will 

also compile some tips to share. 
 

We would really appreciate your insight, please 
complete by Friday 19th April via this link: 

https://forms.office.com/e/21yYzZB6yz. 
This link has also been sent via text. 

 Diolch! 

Eid 
 

We would like to wish all our families an Eid 
Mubarak for the forthcoming Eid. If you are 
celebrating Eid please inform the office via usual 
procedures (email, text or phone call). 

 
Please note due to LA changes, only one day of 
absence will be authorised for religious observance 
for Eid. Anything further absence will be 
unauthorised and affect pupil’s attendance. 

 

https://forms.office.com/e/21yYzZB6yz


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Ymadrodd yr Wythnos - Phrase of the Week 
 

Hyfryd 
 

Click the link below or scan the QR code to hear a member of Criw Cymraeg pronounce the Phrase of the Week 
and explain  
when it can be used.  Use this phrase at home and share  
a video or picture through Seesaw to earn a Dojo point.   
 
Phrase of the Week –  Hyfryd 
 

 

Giglets Reading Challenge – April 
 

Each year group has been allocated a book to read at home as part of our Giglets reading challenge! 
Please see the list below of the books and encourage your child to read this book – It can be read 
together, used as a bedtime story or your child can have a go at reading it! 
Please speak to your child’s class teacher if you are unsure of child’s log in details. 
 

Reception – Ribbit Year 1 and 2 – Tommy foghorn 
 
 
 

 
 
Year 3 and 4 – The Kind Goats                                   Year 5 and 6 – Cakes of the World 
                                         

 
 
 
 
 

https://youtu.be/AhpOcFnahBY


 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Eid al-Fitr 2024 
 

 
 
 

At St. Andrew’s, we celebrate diversity and reach for the stars as a community. This year, we are going 
to be celebrating the Muslim festival, Eid al-Fitr on Thursday 18th April. All children are invited to dress 

in their special clothes for the day.  
 

Ideal clothing Avoid 

 Traditional Eid partywear 
 A modest dress 

 A smart shirt with trousers 
 Clothing where stars and the moon 

are featured 
 
 

 Sports clothing 
 Jeans 

 Clothing with visible branding 
 

 

Children will take part in a range of Eid festivities including card making, food making/tasting, arts and 
crafts, dance and henna painting. The school are working closely with lots of families who will be coming 
in to support activities. If you are interested in supporting the school with this then please speak to either 
Mr Martin, Mrs Horton-Shaw or Mrs Small. 
 
Letters will be sent out to all families which you can sign and return if you do not wish your child to 
participate in either the henna painting or food tasting. 
 
At 2.30pm on Thursday 18th April, all parents will be invited onto the Milner site MUGA area to 
celebrate Eid with us. There will be food, music and dancing for all to enjoy and we hope that as many 
of you can join as possible. This year, we will be asking for a donation to eat food/drink on the 
MUGA so please bring change. All donations will be given to a charity chosen by our community.  
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Spring Term Attendance Prize 
 

Congratulations to 3NW and REB who won 
this terms class attendance prize of Speed 

Stacking. 

 

 


